Divine Savior Catholic School Meeting Agenda 
Wednesday January 27, 2016
7:00 p.m. –Cafeteria
Attendance:  Brian Weyker, Mary Hamm, Micca Schueller, Skip Schueller, Laurie Dybul, Marisa McKee, Linda Weyker, Andy McKee, Elene Paulus, Jen Eischen, Jodi Keller, Ashley Schmitz, Nicole Kluck, Josh Wood, Nikki Stubbs, Jill Bares, Dave Robinson, Dave Stubbs, Tim Shininger, Anne Shininger, Laurie Dziekan, Mindy Tesker, Tim Dubey, Jen Eischen, Dainna Lowrance, Don Walter
Guests:  Gene Mayer

Faculty in attendance:  Carla Paulus, Amy Dubey, Linda Schmidt, Lynn Sauer, Jen Walter, Michelle Pierson, Kay Falk
A.   Meeting was called to order by Linda Weyker at 7pm.  Opening prayer by Lynn Sauer. 
Reading of Mission Statement: The mission of Divine Savior Catholic School is to provide an environment for children to excel personally, academically, and spiritually.   Together we share in the mission of Divine Savior Parish to foster a faith-filled community where Catholic values are learned through prayer, service, and love.  Our goal is to use these values to develop lifelong learners and compassionate leaders.

B.
Additions to Agenda –Discuss teacher wish list. 
C.
Approval of September 9, 2015 Minutes-Jodi Keller motioned to approve meeting minutes, seconded by Mary Hamm and approved by all.

D.
Treasurer’s Report – Marissa McKee


Itemized Income Report-so far this year we have raised $30,739 (auction), Box tops (175), and Good Search (7).  We still need to raise $19,079 this year to meet our $50,000 commitment to the parish.  


Annual Report from Year End-Currently the H&S bank account balance is $64,289.  

             Money Raised/Spent Over the last 3 years-Marisa reviewed the monies raised and monies spent from 2013-2014, 2014-2015, and 2015-2016 school years.  Since 2014, we have a surplus of money as fundraising has been successful. 
E.
President’s Report – Linda Weyker
1.  Commitments for this year for fundraising for each family:  1 revenue, 1 nonrevenue, Dinner Auction, two fish fries (both parents/or appointed representative works at each fish fry):   THANK YOU to all who have volunteered.  It takes us all to make this school successful. 
Discussion around opt out fees for those who choose not to do fundraisers.  DSCS will not be charging families for opt out fees.  If families are not able to make their commitments it is suggested that they make a donation.  Suggestion was made to add to the registration form information on committing to fundraisers and that fundraisers are part of registering at DSCS.
2. This is Linda Weykers second year of her 2-year term.  We will need someone to take over as president after this year.  If anyone is interested, please let Linda know so we can get you on the ballet. 
3. We will also need to fill the positions of Secretary and Treasurer as the terms for Pattie Miller and Marisa McKee are also up at the end of the year.
F.  
Principal’s Report – Mrs. Lynn 


Catholic Schools Update-Next week is Catholic Weeks week.  DSCS will be going to the art museum, we will be singing in church on Sunday and at Our Lady of the Lakes the following Sunday, we have breakfast after church with DSCS, and other special events have been planned  throughout the week.


Accreditation Update-by Kay Falk, chair of Accreditation-Surveys will be sent out to parishioners, school parents, and kids.  We will be submitting information to the Diocese by June.  They will be coming for two days in the fall for Accreditation.  Accreditation happens every 7 years. 

                       Academic Report-Carla Schommer-
Based on the Iowa Basic Testing and Independent Reading Scores at DSCS, 50% of students are above grade level, 42% are at grade level, and 8% are below grade level. DSCS teachers use these scores to guide instructional teaching.  The school is currently administering their all school writing prompt. In early February, teachers will grade scores and meet to discuss and record data. 


Preview of the State of the School Report-This year’s first issue is now available and will be placed in the church bulletin.  


Personnel Update-no changes; at this point all staff will be back in the next school year. 


School Safety Update-we had our first Lock down/intruder drill at school.  It went went well.  Fire Drills have also been run and are going well. 

G.
Faculty Report:  The younger kids will be going to Betty Brinn on Friday though grant money that Jen Walters has applied for and has been awarded.  Teachers possibly will be planning a family night at the Chinooks game for school families.   
H.
Old Business:


1.  Fundraisers(Committee Reports):


Dinner/Auction:  Laurie Dybul will be the chair of the dinner auction.  This year the auction will be on Oct 8, 2016—Save the date.  Thank you to Ashley Schmitz, Chad Keller, and Cathy Cuppan who have already volunteered to be a “lead” for the Dinner/Auction.  We could use more to step up to help as a “lead”.  Let Laurie know if you are interested. 


Fish Fry:  Brian Weyker--- 

· Start of this season-this is our 31st year!!  The fish fry will be $11 this year (the price of fish has went up) $10 for seniors.
· Sign up Genius will be used next year for fish fry sign up.  It is too time consuming tracking paper.  This will be on a first come first basis.  
· When you are making desserts for the fish fries, please use disposable pans.  This will cut down on dishes for the kitchen crew.

· Two more fryers need to be purchased at some point.  There are no longer parts available for these fryers. Two fryers will be around $4500-5000.
· We need to also consider a cooler replacement for the cooler used at the south end of the basement.  If you have any contacts for coolers please let us know.  Tim Shininger motioned to spend up to $3000 on a new cooler, this was seconded by Laurie Dziekan and approved by all.  Brian Weyker and Skip Schueller will take the lead on purchasing the cooler. 


Scrip:  Mary Hamm-
· As of now we are at $7300 profit for SCRIP; this a little bit behind from last year.    The Scrip safe needed repair and was fixed by a donation in honor of Rosemary Haskey.  Spread the word and encourage the sale of Scrip.  It is a “win-win”.  Give Mary any ideas you may have to “spread the word” on the purchasing of Scrip. 


Pizza Sale:  Mary Hamm
· We sold 1045 pizzas and 186 beef jerky so far.  We are about 100 pizza’s down this year compared to last year.  Still selling this weekend.  Pizzas  will be made and pick up will be on Feb 6th, 2016.  Pick up will be at 1230. 

2. Book Fair Money set aside--- $125.00 was set aside at the last home and school meeting for each classroom in place of book fair.  Teachers have picked out their books and will submit receipts to H&S. 
            3.  Class Party Money---- $100.00 was set aside per class to offset the cost of the parties. If you are a room parent and need money reimbursed, turn in receipts for reimbursement. 
I. New Business:Teachers have submitted a school wish list.  We will try to approve things tonight so the items can be available for next school year.  
a. New cabinets are requested in classrooms $9000+installation was first bid.  Gene Mayer will get at least two more bids and we will vote on this in May. Bids will include the cost of cabinets with and without the cost of installation.  
b. Teacher wish list items contain items $3300+ ; we will vote on this wish list at the May meeting. 
c. New table and chairs to be purchased for the lunch room.  Lynn Sauer got a  quote of  $4468.16 (6 rectangular tables with adjustable legs, 40 smaller chairs-12 inch seat height, and 50 smaller chairs-16 inch seat height)
Motion was made by Mary Hamm that for the cooler, the table and chairs, and the cabinets we will get at least  three bids, compare the prices, and make our decisions.  22 approved this motion, 3 abstained; motion carried. 
Motion was made by Andy McKee to purchase of chairs and tables up to $4500, this was seconded by Jodi Keller and approved by 23, one person abstained. Lynda Schmidt volunteered to get bids for table and chairs. 
J.
Ideas/discussions/concern/questions/reminders
            Calendar raffle-If we choose to do a calendar raffle next year, we will be in need of a chair for this raffle.   Laurie Dybul will be stepping down from chairing the raffle as she is now going to be chairing the Dinner Auction.  

Marissa McKee motioned to have H&S pay for Grandparents Day meal fee this year, this was seconded by Anne Shininger and approved by all.  

K.
Motion to adjourn the meeting by Mary Hamm, seconded by Elene Paulus and 
approved by all. 
Closing Our Father by the group, meeting adjourned at 9pm. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Pattie Miller, H&S Secretary. 
  
